
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the 
Fonn Villas Civic Association 

 
January 22, 2018 

 
 

1. Call to Order 
 
a. The annual meeting of the Fonn Villas Civic Association was held on January 22, 2018 at 

the Pines Presbyterian Church. 
b. Board Members Present:  Karl Holub, Jim Gleaves, Kyle Hill, Craig Muirhead, Joanna 

Rose (arrived late), and Nete Sundt 
c. Board Members Absent:  
d. President Karl Holub called the meeting of the Association to order at 7:18 pm. 

 
2. Review and Approval of Minutes – Nete Sundt (Acting Secretary) 

 
a. Minutes of the January 18, 2017 Annual Meeting are posted on the FVCA website. 
b. Kyle Hill made a motion to approve the minutes.  Jim Gleaves seconded.  

The motion passed unanimously. 
 

3. Treasurer’s Report – Jim Gleaves 
 
a. See attached report 
b. Jim reported that the Association stuck close to the budget for 2017 with a deficit of 

approximately $1300.  The additional expense related to hiring a 3rd party for deed 
restriction enforcement. 
 

4. Architectural Standards Committee Report – Stefano Costantini (not present) 
 
a. No report 

 
5. Executive Committee Reports 

 
a. Community Facilities – Karl Holub  

i. Karl reported that the main pool has been chipped out and is being acclimated 
prior to resurfacing.  This work will begin on the lap pool after the new lights 
arrive.  

ii. Several leaks occurred during the recent cold weather and were repaired. 
iii. Karl will continue to oversee the maintenance work being performed on the pool.    

 
b. Security – Karl Holub 

i. Pat Clynes indicated that the amount paid by the Association for the Constable 
service increased approximately 3% this year and that the expense goes up 
approximately once every three years.  Jim Gleaves indicated that the expense is 
approximately $37,500 annually. 

ii. Pat reminded residents to contact the Constable directly to report suspicious 
circumstances and indicate that you are a resident of Fonn Villas.   

iii. If any resident is interested in volunteering for the Committee, please contact 
Craig Muirhead, Jonathan Patrick, or Pat Clynes. 
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